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Help shape 
Moubray Street 
Community Park
Moubray Street, Albert Park
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We’re upgrading the Moubray Street pop-up 
park to a permanent community park.
Following a trial period, the pop-up park has proven popular with members  
of the community so Council is formalising the road closure process and creating 
a park that will improve the user experience for visitors to the park. 

Have your say
Complete the online survey  
to have your say on the  
Moubray Street Community  
Park design by visiting  
Have Your Say website  
via the QR code

 haveyoursay.portphillip.vic.gov.au

 ASSIST 03 9209 6777

We want to hear what you like about the current 
space and what you would like to see included  
in the new design. Your feedback will help us to  
develop the draft concept plan. 

Find out more and share your ideas online  
by midnight Sunday 28 August.

We’ll also be popping up onsite to hear your ideas:
Tuesday 9 August, 3 to 5pm
Saturday 20 August, 10am to 12pm
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21 September 2022  

 
To the owner/occupier  
 

Dear Sir/Madam   

MOUBRAY STREET COMMUNITY PARK  
DISCONTINUANCE OF MOUBRAY STREET, ALBERT PARK  
BETWEEN WITHERS STREET AND BRIDPORT STREET WEST   

 

The City of Port Phillip writes to advise that it is commencing legal procedures 
pursuant to sections 207 and 223 and clause 3 of schedule 10 of the Local 
Government Act 2020 ('the Act') to discontinue part of Moubray Street, Albert Park, 
between Withers Street and Bridport Street West. 
 
This section of Moubray Street has been closed since 2013 and operates as an 
informal park.  
 
Email submissions can be made online at haveyoursay.portphillip.vic.gov.au or 
posted to ‘Moubray Street Community Park – proposed road discontinuance’ at City 
of Port Phillip, Private Bag 3, PO St Kilda VIC 3182.  The closing date for a written 
submission is 5pm Wednesday 19 October 2022.    
 
If you (or a person acting on your behalf) wish to speak to your submission, you 
must complete a ‘Request to speak’ form, available on Council’s website at 
www.portphillip.vic.gov.au.  
 
Council will meet at 6.30pm on 16 November 2022 in the St Kilda Town Hall, 99a 
Carlisle Street, St Kilda.  The Council will hear those persons wishing to be heard in 
support of their written submission.  
 
For further information visit our ‘Have Your Say’ website 
haveyoursay.portphillip.vic.gov.au.  
 
Yours sincerely  
  
 
XXXXX  
 
Marleen Mathias 

A/ Executive Manager Construction, Contracts and Operations. 

 
 




